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CropLife Africa Middle East engaged five years in t he difficult 
but exciting mission to represent the Plant Science  Industry 

throughout Africa and the Middle East 
All countries in Phase 1 of the Africa Stockpiles Programme have now started 
work. The projects are at different stages in different countries and are    
working to achieve the disposal of obsolete pesticide stocks and the         
implementation of obsolete stock prevention measures. To promote the          
involvement of the national CropLife associations in ASP-P1 country projects, 
a workshop was organised by CropLife International for representatives of the 
national associations from the seven ASP-P1 countries - Ethiopia, Mali,    
Morocco,  Nigeria, South Africa, Tanzania and Tunisia. Fourteen representa-
tives of these CropLife associations and CropLife Africa Middle East         
participated in the two day workshop in Brussels, Feb 6-8th, to gain more 
background on the ASP and to share ideas and experience. During the   
workshop all CropLife associations developed a first draft of action plans for 
2008 concerning their involvement in the ASP. The aim is to finalise the plans 
in consultation with the ASP country projects and with CropLife AME by mid 
May and to enable implementation from the middle of this year.   

chris.waller@obstocks.co.uk 

CropLife association representatives from Ethiopia,  Mali, Morocco, Nigeria, South 
Africa, Tanzania, Tunisia, CropLife AME and the Wor kshop organisers pose for the 
family photo.   

Obsolete DDT disposal in 
Tanzania  

Some 100 tonnes of DDT-
contaminated material from the 
city of Korogwe in north-east 
Tanzania have been packed for 
shipment to Germany and 
environmentally-sound destruction 
in a high temperature residue 
incinerator. Experts from GTZ and 
the hazardous waste contractor 
CURRENTA have been securing 
this hazardous waste in special 
containers since January in a 
project sponsored by the German 
Federal Ministry for Economic 
Cooperation and Development.  
The obsolete DDT in Korogwe 
was located unprotected in an 
insecure storage facility just a few 
metres away from the Pangani 
River. Destruction of the DDT 
waste is scheduled to be 
completed by the end of March.  

Photo courtesy of GTZ/Wolfgang Schimpf 
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Africa Stockpiles Programme 

Progress Report  
A comprehensive Technical and Financial     

report on the Africa Stockpiles  Programme 
for 2006 – 07 has been published by the World 
Bank. The 57 page report has been prepared in 
close cooperation with other ASP Partners in-
cluding CropLife and can be found at the ASP 

website:  

 

www.africastockpiles.net  –  

‘Document Library’.   

News from Cameroon 

At the opening ceremony of the    
Cameroon General Assembly, under 
the presidency of the Vice Prime   
Minister of Agriculture and rural       
Development, a number of issues 
were raised. The first issue discussed 
concerned effective application of laws 
and decrees for professionalising the 
pesticides sector. Only licensed       
importers and exporters, applicators 
and retailers can sell pesticides. Other 
concerns are related to alleviation of 
ozone and irrelevant taxes. Fraud and 
counterfeit were also discussed as 
they negatively impact on the            
efficiency of crop protection, human 
health, the environment, consumers 
security as well as on financial and 
economic losses. It was agreed that 
other stakeholders need to become 
involved and address this issue.  
bama-corplife@aviso.ci 
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National Policy Development Process on In-
cineration and the Use of Selected  Hazard-

ous Wastes as a Substitute                          
Fuel in Cement Kilns 

The final Stakeholder Meeting on the development 
of a National Policy on the use of cement kilns in 
the incineration and use of selected hazardous 
wastes as a substitute fuel took place on 16   
January. This was a most participative and lively 
meeting with more than 70 participants present.  

In the wrap-up, having considered all the issues 
raised, DEAT summarized the “way forward” as 
follows: 

They will be proposing to recommend to the    
Minister that the use of cement kiln for 
“alternative” fuel and raw material (AFR)              
co-processing and treatment of hazardous waste 
is a viable option in South Africa. 

They will be proposing to present a policy frame-
work to the Minister for the regulation of the use of 
cement kilns for AFR co-processing and treatment 
of hazardous waste. 

They will be proposing to recommend to the    
Minister that the regulated use of incineration is an   
option for consideration for the treatment of waste 
in South Africa. 

That they are committed to supporting the policy 
implementation process in terms of monitoring, 
enforcement and capacity building around AFR  
co–processing should the policy for co-processing 
of AFR’s be accepted.  

les.hillowitz@icon.co.za 
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ASP South Africa 
 

A meeting on the “way forward” for the 
ASP in South Africa took place during 
January at which the public / private 
partnerships operating in Australia, 
Canada and France were viewed. A 
number of action points were            
developed and a follow-up meeting has 
been scheduled for early March. 
les.hillowitz@icon.co.za 

InterAfrican PhytoSanitary  

Council, African Union  
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Master Training Workshop In Yemen 
The FAO Near East Office in Cairo organized a train ing workshop in  

December 2007 for  training and certification of le ad master trainers on 
pesticide safety, handling, transport and use with emphasis  

on pesticides dealership. 
The workshop was organised in co-operation with the Ministry of Agriculture and Irrigation 
of Yemen with the purpose of training and certification of 27 master trainers from the     
Ministry of Agriculture, governorates and the private sector. The 9-day training workshop 
was conducted by Dr. Said Abdella , CropLife Egypt training of specialist  and was done 
within the context of the ongoing cooperation with the FAO in the region.  The course     
included theoretical and practical methodologies in pesticide uses, handling and relevant 
legislations. The course also included field familiarisation visits to pesticides shops and 
stores. Dr. Mansour Al-Hossabi , Minister of Agriculture of Yemen inaugurated the training 
workshop highlighting the importance and value of this kind of training program which 
helps to improve standards of pesticide handling. 

Dr. Taher Elzzabi of the FAO Near East regional office confirmed FAO's interest to      
support such activities in the context of implementation of the provisions of the                
International Code of Conduct. The certified master trainers are poised to engage in a    
long-term cascade training in Yemen covering relevant segment in the crop protection  
sector in the country.    

ali-croplife@nets.com.jo 
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Welcome to the new chairman 
for CropLife Zambia 

At the CropLife Zambia ExCo meeting held in 
January, Max Bweupe 
Ng'onga was elected as 
Chairman of CropLife 
Zambia to succeed Chris 
Masite.  
. 
managro@zamnet.zm   
 

Week of Global Meetings in Washington  
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Farewell to Peter Mills 
Peter Mills, Training Consultant for Croplife Africa,   

Middle East immigrated to Australia at the end of  
January. Peter’s efforts in bringing about a disciplined 

approach to training in the region are testament to the 

numerous Master trainers developed within Africa and 

the Middle East. Peter was also custodian of this  

newsletter and the website. We wish Peter and his 
family every success in their new venture. 


